A Public Hearing of Port District No. 1 of Grant County was held at the Port District office at
101 F Street SW on September 27, 2023 for the Commissioners to discuss amending the
Comprehensive plan and removal of Bishop Recreational area from the Industrial Development
District.

Commissioner Morris opened the public meeting at 5:05 pm. There were several comments from
the public asking about why the Bishop Recreation area will be removed from the Industrial
Development District. Additional comments were made from the public stating that Fish and
wildlife might be interested in the land given that they have acquired 159 acres near Frenchman
Coulee. Commissioner Morris answered their questions stating that the Bishop Recreation area
needs to be removed from Industrial Development District so that the property can be sold as
surplus, and the sell price can be established by the port and not from appraisals required if left
in the Industrial Development District. Commissioner Morris wants to keep the vision of the
original plans for Bishop Recreational Area and a partnership with fish and wildlife would be
ideal. Present were Commissioner Kuest, Commissioner Connelly, Commissioner Morrtis,
Dahlia De La Rosa, Darci Kleyn, Valeria Ramirez, Dave Bishop, Gabe Porter, Steve Rosario,
Karen Rosario, Anthony Leibelt, Angela Mansfield, Garret Valey, Cheryl Schweiter, Dan
Couture. On the phone: Sonia Padron.

Upon motion by Commissioner Connelly, Seconded by Commissioner Kuest, Resolution
2023-10 was approved

The meeting was adjourned at 5:15 pm.

PORT DISTRICT NO. 1 OF GRANT COUNTY

ZEA oy it

Curt Morris, President Patric Connelly, Vic remdent Brian Kuest, Secretary

ATTEST BY Recording Secretary:




